
 

Principal’s Address  

Dear Parents,   

It has been a privilege to be part of the ongoing Cantonment story. Many hands and hearts 

have come together to make learning meaningful and relevant for our children—truly living 

out the saying, “It takes a village to raise a child.”  

Learning Beyond the Classroom  

At Cantonment, we believe learning goes far beyond the four walls of a classroom. Our 

Primary 1 students recently visited the Singapore Zoo to explore the wonders of rainforest 

biodiversity, while our Primary 2 pupils brought their English unit, Life of a Shell, to life 

through a visit to the Singapore Science Centre.  

These authentic experiences infuse joy into learning and offer valuable hands-on 

opportunities that help our students internalise their knowledge. Our recent STEM 

Challenge was a great example—igniting curiosity and encouraging our students to think 

critically, adaptively, and creatively. It was heartening to see many of them continue their 

exploration at home, experimenting with boat designs and straw exhausts to improve 

speed and movement. This challenge naturally nurtured problem-solving, innovation, and 

collaboration.  

 



  

 

Partnerships and Collaboration  

Through strategic partnerships and collaborations, we have expanded our students' 

learning beyond the walls of Cantonment. These partnerships have created meaningful 

opportunities for our learners to apply their skills and showcase their talents in real-world 

settings, while developing essential 21st century competencies. Our approach remains 

firmly anchored in core values like resilience and responsibility, preparing our students to 

confidently meet tomorrow’s challenges.   

Highlights of learning beyond Cantonment Primary include:  

• A performance by Cantonment Voices at the Choir Exchange in July   

• The Guitar Ensemble's appearance at GITARRENFREUDE at Victoria Concert Hall on  

6 June  

• The Creative Design Club’s mural project in collaboration with NEA and artist Della 

Chen at People’s Park Food Centre  

 

 

 



 

  

 

   

• Joint student learning experiences with other schools, such as our Hockey Team’s 

partnership with ACS Junior in the same team at the National School Games and the 

Primary 5 camp with Hong Wen School  



Our most cherished partners are you - our CPS parents. Your steadfast support during 

events like International Friendship Day, Parents’ Day recess booths, STEM challenges, 

and learning journeys has played a vital role in enriching our students’ educational 

experiences. I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to all parents who have 

supported our programmes and added depth and joy to the educational journey of our 

students,   

As we continue writing the Cantonment story together, we remain committed to nurturing 

our students’ 21st-century competencies and preparing them to thrive in an ever-evolving 

world.  

Warm regards,  

 

Ms Grace Foo  

Principal  

Cantonment Primary School   

  



Back to School Orientation 

 Welcome to a brand-new school year at Cantonment Primary School! We 

are thrilled to begin this exciting journey with our dedicated teachers, 

enthusiastic students, and supportive families. This year holds special 

significance as we welcome Ms. Grace Foo as our new principal. With her 

leadership, we are excited to continue growing and creating an inspiring 

and inclusive environment for all our students.  

 

 To help our youngest learners feel comfortable and confident, our 

Primary 1 students enjoyed a guided tour of the school. This allowed them 

to familiarize themselves with their new environment, from their 

classrooms to the playground and the library. We believe that this early 

introduction helps them feel more at ease as they embark on their 

primary school journey.  



 

  

  Our Primary 4 students were assigned to pair up with a Primary 1 each 

to help them adjust. The Primary 4 buddies showed them around our 

school and had fun learning about their different backgrounds.  

 

On January 3rd, we welcomed back our Primary 2 to Primary 6 students 

after their holiday break. To kick off the year, teachers organized a 

variety of fun and engaging bonding activities. These activities not only 

helped students reconnect with their friends but also promoted 

teamwork, communication, and a strong sense of friendship within each 

class. It was a great way to start the year with enthusiasm and a sense of 

unity.  

 



  As we begin this new school year, we are excited about the 

opportunities for learning, growth, and achievement that lie ahead. 

Together, with our students, teachers, and families, we are ready to make 

this year memorable and successful for everyone!  

 

  

  As we look ahead to the rest of the school year, we are filled with 

excitement and anticipation. Together, as one community, we will continue 

to inspire each other, overcome challenges, and celebrate every success 

along the way. Here’s to a year full of learning, friendship, and 

unforgettable moments. Welcome back, everyone – let's make this an 

incredible year!  

Reported by : 

Chloe Teo Ziyi  

 5 Care  



Chinese New Year Celebrations 

 

‘Lunar New Year Celebrations’- one celebration that we will never 

forget. It is full of joy, good luck and happiness. Everyone describes it 

as ‘fun, joyful and exciting’. To me, it is one of my favourite 

celebrations.  

 



The students started off the celebrations by dancing to the new Chinese 

New Year song. Although some students could not dance to the song 

perfectly, they tried their best to follow the steps, and the dance ended 

up wonderful. Some students did not want to dance. So, they sang instead.  

 

 

The students were amused by the performance done by the Wushu CCA 

members. They showed their talents and did their stunts. Seeing some of 

their classmates on stage, the students cheered the CCA and gave them a 

huge round of applause. 

  



 

  

 

The students saw the Lion Dance. They only had one word to say – 

wonderful. They were cheering really loudly as the Lion Dancers did some 

stunts. After the school leaders took photos with the Lions, both the Lions 

walked down the stage. The students touched them and enjoyed 

themselves.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Then, they saw the Dragon Dance and they were amused by the grand 

Dragon. The students loved it. After all, performances are the main part 

of the Lunar New Year Celebration. After the performance, the 

performers brought the Dragon down the stage.  The students then 

touched the Dragon gently.  

 

 



 

After the celebration, we all went back to our classrooms, still smiling 

and talking about what we saw.  But there was one more surprise -  the 

Lions made a special visit to the Primary 6 classrooms!  

 

They came to wish the P6s good luck for their upcoming PSLE.   

 It was so cool to see the Lions up close again.  The P6s looked really 

happy and excited.  Some even said it made them feel more confident.  

I think it’s a moment they won’t forget.  It wasn’t just about fun - it was 

about cheering each other on as one big school family!  

  

Reported by : 

Mithrul Kapilesh    

P5 Integrity   

  

  



P3 CCA Experience  

At Cantonment Primary School, learning is not only in the classroom, and 

nothing captures this spirit better than the annual Primary 3 CCA 

Experience. This much-anticipated event invites Primary 3 students to 

explore the wide range of Co-Curricular Activities (CCAs) offered at the 

school, allowing them to discover their interests and talents.  

From the moment students stepped out of their classrooms, excitement 

buzzed in the air. Eagerly waiting for this opportunity since Primary 1, 

the school could be admired with vibrant displays, music, and activities, 

each CCA giving its best to showcase what makes it unique and 

meaningful.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________  

Science Club: Curious Minds at Work   

In the Science Lab, where the Science Club was located, students were 

treated to simple but fascinating experiments, such as creating mini 

volcanoes and exploring solar-powered gadgets. The club impressed with 

its focus on inquiry, innovation, and environmental care, encouraging 

students to think like young scientists.  



 

Creative Art And Design Club: A Splash of Creativity   

The Arts Club welcomed students with a colourful booth filled with 

student artworks and mini projects. Primary 3s had the chance to try out 

watercolour blending and clay modelling. The club’s emphasis on 

creativity, self-expression, and learning different art techniques made it 

a hit among the aspiring young artists.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________ 

International Dance Club: Grace in Motion   

At the Band Room, again, the location of the Dance Club, students were 

captivated by the elegant and graceful movements and colourful 

costumes on display. Members of the CCA performed a short piece, 

showcasing discipline and teamwork through dance. Many students were 

eager to try out a few moves themselves!  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________ 



Infocomm and Robotics Club : The Tech Explorers   

With tablets, robots, and coding activities at the ready, the Infocomm and 

Robotics Club was well known as a hub of modern learning. Students were 

introduced to basic coding concepts and had fun controlling simple robots. 

The club’s mission to nurture digital literacy and creativity resonated 

with tech-savvy students.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________

Scouts: Building Character Through Adventure   

The Scouts CCA offered a taste of adventure with knot-tying challenges, 

a mini obstacle course, and first aid demos. Students learned that scouting 

is about more than outdoor fun—it’s also about leadership, resilience, and 

community service.  

 

 

 



Guitar Ensemble: Music Fills Your Ears   

The Guitar Ensemble welcomed students with the peaceful strums of 

acoustic melodies, instantly drawing music-lovers. Primary 3 students 

were introduced to the basics of handling and playing the guitar, with 

some even trying a few simple chords under the guidance of senior 

members. The ensemble emphasizes musical discipline, teamwork, and the 

joy of performing as a group, making it a perfect choice for students who 

enjoy music and want to build their skills in a supportive, harmonious 

environment.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________

Football and Basketball: Game On!   

The excitement was high at the sports CCAs. Students joined in mini drills 

and friendly games, guided by upper primary students and PE teachers. 

The sports CCAs highlighted the importance of discipline, perseverance, 

and healthy living—all while having fun and working as a team.  

 



Choir: A Harmony Of Voices  

The school choir showcased their talents with some short songs. Primary 

3s were invited to join in a simple warm-up, experiencing the joy of 

singing in harmony. Choir members shared how the CCA helped build 

their confidence and stage presence.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Wushu: The Swift-Footed Disciples   

The Wushu CCA thrilled students with an energetic display of martial arts 

forms, blending strength, agility, and precision. Primary 3 students were 

amazed by the graceful, yet powerful movements demonstrated by 

senior members, and many eagerly tried out basic stances and punches. 

More than just a sport, Wushu cultivates discipline, focus, and respect—

core values that students carry beyond training sessions. It’s the perfect 

CCA for those who enjoy dynamic movement and wish to build both 

physical and mental strength.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Badminton and Volleyball: Love At first Spike And Smash  

At the Badminton and Volleyball CCA, the atmosphere was lively as 

students picked up rackets and volleyballs to try their hand at these 

fast-paced, exciting sports. Friendly rallies and guided drills gave 

Primary 3 students a taste of the quick reflexes and coordination both 

games require. Coaches and senior players emphasized the importance of 

teamwork, perseverance, and sportsmanship. Whether it’s the thrill of a 



powerful smash or the joy of a well-timed serve, this CCA offers students 

a great way to stay active while building strong bonds with teammates.  

 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ____________________________________________________________________________

A Day To Remember  

As the day came to a close, Primary 3 students returned to class filled 

with excitement and inspiration. The CCA Experience had opened their 

eyes to a world of possibilities. Whether they found joy in the arts, 

passion in performance, or thrill in sports and exploration, each student 

walked away with a better understanding of what they might pursue in 

the coming years.  

At Cantonment Primary School, the Primary 3 CCA Experience is more 

than just an event—it’s the first step on a journey of discovery, growth, 

and lifelong learning.  

Reported by : 

Aarush Agarwal & Zeph Quek  

5 Harmony and 5 Integrity  

 



African Drum Performance 

In late March, we were treated to an electrifying and dynamic drumming 

performance by Drum Prodigy Singapore, an inclusive music school that 

believes in the power of rhythm to bring people of all abilities together. 

With their pulsating beats and infectious energy, the talented team of 

eight—including artists with special needs—delivered a high-energy 

drumming ensemble that had the entire school moving to the rhythm!   

 

  

The vibrant performance showcased how music goes beyond boundaries, 

proving that rhythm truly unites us all. They filled the air with beats of 

their African drums. They taught us the names and sounds of their 

different drums. Soon, they called up some of our younger students to 

play the different drums with them. It was very fun for them.  



   

A humongous THANK YOU to Drum Prodigy Singapore for an 

unforgettable musical experience! Your inspiring performance not only 

filled our school with energy but also reminded us of the power of 

inclusivity and the universal language of music.  

 

Reported by : 

Shubhayu Banerjee  

5 Care  

  



Hari Raya Puasa Celebrations  

Celebrated by Muslims, Hari Raya, also known as Eid al-Fitr, is a religious 

celebration celebrated all around the world. It also marks the end of the 

holy month of Ramadan. It is a time of joy, forgiveness, and togetherness, 

where families and friends gather to celebrate with delicious meals, 

traditional clothing, and much more.  

Muslims begin the day with special prayers at the mosque, then they visit 

the graves of their loved ones and the homes of their relatives and 

neighbours to seek forgiveness and strengthen their relationships. 

Mouth-watering dishes such as Ketupat, rendang, and various traditional 

sweets are shared, showing the spirit of generosity and gratitude.   

Hari Raya is not only a religious occasion, but also an adored cultural 

celebration that brings communities closer. This auspicious event was 

celebrated on the 27th of April 2025 in Cantonment Primary School .  

Firstly, we started off with some fun classroom activities. “It was very 

fun to see other’s work,” replied Damien Sum Zhi Hong from P5 Harmony. 

Most of the students were glad to do the classroom activity, especially 

the lower primary students.    

Next the students proceeded to the hall for their favourite part of the 

celebration, the performances. With a thundering applause, the 

performances started. The emcees walked onto the stage and started off 



the celebration. With a brief introduction, the emcees then invited 

Cantonment Primary School’s principal, Ms. Foo, for an opening speech.  

  

 

  

Along with the excitement of what would happen next, the real surprise 

came ...  

 

  



SRI WARISAN, a well-known group that shares about Malay culture, came 

to our school to give us a closer look at some of its special traditions.   They 

showed us instruments, dances, and stories that many of us had never seen 

before.  It was fun, interesting, and a great way to learn something new 

together.  

  

 

  

After the introduction to many musical instruments, they taught the 

Cantonment Primary students a simple Malay traditional dance. Although 

the students had some difficulty with the dance, they tried their best 

and in result, had managed to complete the dance successfully!  

  



 

  

Soon, the celebration was over and reluctantly, the students, class by 

class, started leaving the school. Many students, especially those in lower 

primary, shared that they loved the celebration.  Thank you, teachers 

and students, for this unmistakably wonderful celebration.  

  

Reported by :   

Mithrul Kapilesh  

     P5 Integrity        

  

 

 



Primary 5: Outdoor Adventure  

Learning Camp 
In early April, the Primary Five students off Cantonment Primary School, 

along with friends from Hong Wen School, set off on a thrilling 3-day, 2-

night adventure at the MOE Dairy Farm Outdoor Adventure Learning 

Centre. For many, it was their very first time away from home, and what 

an unforgettable experience it turned out to be!  

The camp, called Camp Harmony, ran 

in two groups: Camp One from 3 to 5 

April, and Camp Two from 7 to 9 April. 

Its goal was simple but powerful: to 

help students build friendships, learn 

to work as a team, and grow stronger 

together—no matter their 

background or school.  

 

  

 

  



 

 

  

During the camp, students took 

on activities that challenged 

them physically and mentally. 

From hiking in the rain to 

tackling high elements like 

rock climbing, abseiling, and 

the flying fox, there were 

plenty of chances to face fears 

and build confidence. While not 

everyone completed every 

activity, most pushed 

themselves and cheered on 

their friends, showing great 



resilience and courage.   

 

 

  

Team-building games also brought out their creativity and cooperation. 

In one game, they had to guide a classmate across a mat and through a 

tire without touching it—a task that required clear communication and 

lots of encouragement. Another challenge involved helping each other 

climb a short wall, highlighting their amazing teamwork.   



 

One of the most memorable moments came in the evening around the 

campfire. Students sang, laughed, and reflected on everything they had 

experienced together. Even though not everyone could join the 

campfire, its warm spirit was felt by all.   

 



This camp wouldn’t have been the 

same without the incredible teachers 

and camp facilitators, who guided and 

supported the students every step of 

the way. Their care made the 

experience safe, inclusive and truly 

meaningful.  

 

 

 

  

  

In the end, Camp Harmony was more than just an outdoor adventure—it 

was a chance to discover new strengths, make new friends, and learn 

lessons that will stay with them for a lifetime.    

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Reported by :  

 

Aarush Agarwal, Damien Sum Zhi Hong (P5 Harmony),  

 

Shubhayu Banerjee, Chloe Teo (P5 Care) & Mithrul Kapilesh (P5 Integrity)  

  

  

  



Code for Fun (P5)  
 As technology advances day by day, coding becomes more and more 

important. Coding is now not just a skill, it’s a superpower. With the school 

giving students the opportunity to attend Code For Fun, we can now 

unlock our full potential, unleash our creativity and get ready to explore 

the mesmerizing realm of coding.   

 

Coding is not just about programming computers, but also about 

computational thinking such as decomposition, pattern recognition 

abstraction and algorithm, creativity and problem-solving. Love playing 

video games? Highly recommended for you to learn coding!  

 

 Offered by IMDA and the ministry of education, Code For Fun 

enrichment program allows students to have hands-on experience of 

using robotic kits and microcontrollers. From creating simple animations 

on our spyro bolts to challenging algorithms such as coding our spyro 

bolts to move in shapes, each lesson is designed to be appealing and 

interesting.  

 

Through these activities, students develop more logical thinking and 

also learn how to break down a big problem into smaller parts so that 

the problem can be solved more easily. We also get the chance to learn 

more about the emerging artificial intelligence. Get ready to embark on a 



journey you will never forget with Code For Fun. You will not want to 

miss this special event as it was extremely fun for all the P5 students, and 

they all definitely wanted to learn more.   

  

Reported by :  

Damien Sum  

5 Harmony  

  



International Friendship Day (IFD)  
International Friendship Day 2025 at CPS was a vibrant celebration of 

culture, connection, and partnership! The theme this year was ‘Singapore: 

Forging Friendships in a Complex World’. Through the school-wide 

programme and CCE (FTGP) lessons, our students learnt to appreciate 

different cultures in contributing to a cohesive and globally connected 

society. It was also an opportunity for students to demonstrate the 

values of kindness, respect and openness to others.   

 

 

A heartfelt thank you to our amazing Parent Support Group (PSG) and 

Parent Volunteers (PV), whose energy and support made the day extra 

special. From their participation in the parade that showcased 16 

different nationalities, to engaging our students in meaningful 

conversations at booths showing the diverse cultures of each country - it 

was a beautiful reminder that friendship knows no borders.  



 

As we wrapped up the day, one thing was clear: in a complex world, 

Singapore’s relevance and good global friendships matter. Let’s continue 

to grow in respect, show appreciation, and strengthen our sense of 

connectedness – because together, we make the world brighter.  

 

  

Reported by :  

Shubhayu Banerjee  

5 Care  

  



Earth Day  
On April 22, the Cantonment Primary community came together to mark 

Earth Day with the theme “Small Steps, Big Impact.” The event reminded 

everyone that small actions—when done together—can create a powerful 

change for our planet. 

 

The day began with a special Earth Day assembly in the school hall. 

Students listened attentively as a Science teacher explained how 

everyday choices like switching off lights, using reusable containers, and 

taking public transport help reduce our carbon footprint. Everyone was 

encouraged to make “carbon conscious choices” and think about how 

their actions affect the environment. 

 

Next came a lively and meaningful skit by our Eco-Champions. It told the 

story of a student who slowly adopted greener habits—and inspired 

others to do the same. With humour and heart, the performance showed 

how one person can spark a wave of change. 

 

To end the assembly, our Principal, Ms Grace Foo, gave a heartfelt 

message. 

 



 

“Today’s activities have shown us that change does not always require 

grand gestures. Even small steps—like bringing your own water bottle or 

turning off unused appliances—can create a big impact when we act 

together.” 

 

The day was filled with learning, action, and inspiration. Earth Day 2025 

was a powerful reminder: every step counts. One student. One action. A 

greener tomorrow. 

                       

Reported by :  

 Zeph Quek and Shubhayu Banerjee  

5 Integrity and 5 Care  

  



 

National School Games (NSG)  
This year at the National School Games, our school gave it our best shot, 

and guess what—we did very well! Every sport had its ups and downs, but 

we kept going and didn’t throw in the towel.  

 

Our badminton team was really fast and smart on court. They practiced 

like clockwork and hit shuttles like lightning! In the end, they landed 4th 

place in their pool—hard work really paid off.  

 

The basketball boys dribbled like pros and shot with heart. Even when 

they lost some matches, they didn’t let it get them down. They got 3rd in 

their group, which is no small feat. And the basketball girls? They were 

on fire! They trained hard, trusted each other, and won 1st place like a 

dream come true.  



 

Over on the field, the football boys ran like the wind and scored a 

whopping 9–2 in one match! They cheered each other on and never gave 

up. That teamwork got them 3rd in their group.  

 

The volleyball teams (boys and girls) played with smiles and strong spirit. 

They helped each other and never lost hope, and that teamwork helped 

them get 2nd place.  

 

Our hockey boys were tough cookies! They trained hard, stayed united, 

and earned 3rd place in League 2. They showed everyone what 

sportsmanship really means.  

 

And last but not least, our Wushu athletes moved like flowing water and 

struck like thunder! They placed in different levels, and their focus and 

discipline were inspiring.  

 

All in all, our Cantonment players showed that when you put your heart 

into something, the sky’s the limit. We may not have won every match, 

but we gave it our all, and that’s what makes us winners.  

Reported by : 

 Aarush Agarwal and Zeph Quek  

5 Harmony and 5 Integrity  

  



  

Cantonment Primary School  

Co-Curricular Activities (CCA) Achievements 2025  

 

National School Games 2025 (School-Based CCA) 

   

CCA  Achievements  

BADMINTON   

(BOYS AND 

GIRLS)   

[Senior Division]   

4th in Pool Round D2 of the National Boys Competition  

4th in Pool Round C1 of the National Girls Competition  

   

   

[Junior Division] To be confirmed  

   

BASKETBALL 

(BOYS)  

[Senior Division]   

3rd in Group D of the National Boys Competition League 6  

   

[Junior Division] TBC  

BASKETBALL 

(GIRLS)  

[Senior Division]   

1st in Group B of the National Girls Competition League 3  

   

   

[Junior Division] TBC  



FOOTBALL 

(BOYS)  

[Senior Division] 3rd in Group B of the National Boys Competition League 3   

   

[Junior Division] TBC  

   

VOLLEYBALL   

(BOYS AND 

GIRLS)   

[Senior Division]   

2nd in Group B of the National Boys Competition League 3  

2nd in Group B of the National Girls Competition League 3  

   

[Junior Division] TBC  

   

HOCKEY (BOYS)  [Senior Division] Combined Schools Team with Anglo Chinese School (Junior)  

3rd in table of the National Boys Competition League 2  

   

[Junior Division] TBC  

   

WUSHU  1. Senior Girls 24-Style Taijiquan (18th) Lin Zhi Yan  

2. Senior Boys 5-Duan Nanquan (Southern Fist) (29th) Chan Yongjie James  

3. Junior Boys 4-Duan Sword (15th) Tan Yuanting Lucien  

4. Senior Girls 4-Duan Sword (10th) Leia Rachel Wong Yu Chen  

5. Senior Girls 4-Duan Sword (28th) Wee En Qi  

6. Junior Boys 4-Duan Cudgel (30th) Tan Yuanting Lucien  

7. Junior Boys 4-Duan Cudgel (75th) Barnabas Chong Qi Ye  

8. Junior Girls 4-Duan Cudgel (13th) Saisha Sharma  

  



   

National School Games 2025 (Non School-Based CCA)  

  

S/N  

Sport  Competition Category  Name  Class  Individual 

Achievement  

1     

   

   

TAEKWONDO 

(POOMSAE)  

   

Senior Division Girls Poom 

2  

Carissa Ng 

Xuan Ning  

P6-RS  · 2nd (Silver)   

2  Junior Division Girls Poom 

2  

Alethea Ng 

Qian Rui  

P4-RS  · 3rd (Bronze)  

3  Senior Division Boys Red 1  Sanghai Rishiik  P6-RS  · 9th   

4  Junior Division Boys Red 

2  

Isaac Ooi  P1-GR  · 5th (Bronze)  

5  Junior Division Boys Red 

2  

Divyang 

Malhotra  

P5-HA  · 24th   

6     

   

   

GYMNASTICS 

(RHYTHMIC)  

   

· Ball Elite   

· Club Elite  

· Hoop Elite  

· Senior Division Elite 

All-Around   

 

Lina Kawai  P4-RS  · 16th  

· 3rd   

· 16th   

· 11th   

7  · Ball Elite  

· Club Elite  

Aleksandra 

Stojanac  

P4-RP  · 6th   

· 14th   



· Hoop Elite  

· Senior Division Elite 

All-Around  

· 10th   

· 10th   

6     

SWIMMING  

   

   

   

   

   

· Boys 10 & Under 

50 SC Meter 25m 

Back+25m 50m Fly 

& Free  

· Boys 10 & Under 

50 SC Meter 25m 

Fly+25m Back  

Leon Alexander 

Schlager  

P3-GR  · 5th (Timed Finals)  

· 4th (Timed 

Finals)  

9  TRACK AND 

FIELD  

Senior Division  

· 80m (S1 Girls)  

· Shot Put (2kg)  

· Standing Long Jump  

Aaliyah Zara 

Muhd Hairi  

P6-RS  · 16th   

· 26th   

· 36th   

10  Golf  National Boys  Lim Harin  P5-HA  · -  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Singapore Youth Festival (Art Exhibition) 2025  

S/N  Names  Class  Competition 

Category  

Achievement  

1  · Chueng Jia Yi Jamie  

· Dawson Riley De Silva  

· Faye Wee  

· Nur Humairah Bte Romi 

Nazri  

· Saravanan Rashmika  

· Syarifah Maisarah Bte 

Syed Izhmir Alshahab  

· Su Htet Htet Shein   

· P4-IN  

· P4-GR  

· P4-RP  

· P4-RP  

· P4-RP  

· P4-RP  

· P4-RS  

   

B (Pri 3-4)  · Certificate of Participation  

2  · Aishi Dutta  

· Belle Tan Zhao Qi  

· Chek Si Yun Chloe  

· Liu Enning Gillian  

· Mirza Roshaneh Baig  

· Nguyen Ngoc Thien Kim  

· Sim Yu Zhe, Caden  

· Stephanie Hoo Xin Yue  

· Tai Jing Heng  

· Tong Tianyi  

· P5-IN  

· P6-RS  

· P5-IN  

· P6-CA  

· P5-HA  

· P5-RP  

· P5-RS  

· P5-RS  

· P5-HA  

· P5-RS  

C (Pri 5-6)  · Certificate of Recognition  

  

  



World Water Day  
Every year on March 22, World Water Day reminds us how precious 

water is—and how we must work together to protect it. While we use 

water daily, millions of people still lack access to clean water. This day 

encourages us to use water wisely and think about our role in preserving 

it for the future. 

 

At Cantonment Primary School, we marked the day with fun and 

meaningful activities. 

 

Students took part in a quiz to test their knowledge about water. Those 

with the most correct answers won small prizes and big smiles! 

 

A lively skit followed, performed by our very own students. Through 

humour and storytelling, the performance highlighted the importance of 

saving water and simple ways to make a difference. 

 

Our Eco-Champions presented a review of the school’s water usage over 

the past two years. The data showed how small changes could lead to big 

savings. Students then made a conscious effort to save water throughout 



the day—by turning off taps quickly, reporting leaks, and using water 

mindfully. 

 

World Water Day 2025 at Cantonment Primary was a chance to learn, 

reflect, and take action. 

 

We believe every drop—and every action—counts. Together, we can 

protect our water for a better tomorrow. 

  

Reported by : 

Chloe Teo Ziyi  

5 Care  

  

  



English Week  
  English Week took place from May 6th to May 9th. To kick off the 

excitement-packed week, our English teachers announced the main 

highlight—Character Day! On Character Day, both students and teachers 

came to school dressed as their favourite characters from movies, 

storybooks, or even comics.  

 

  

  This exciting day was held on 9th May and was met with great 

anticipation from both students and staff. To kickstart the fun-filled 

celebrations, our teachers made a grand entrance on stage, dressed as 

Glinda and Elphaba from the movie Wicked. Their dramatic costumes 

immediately set the tone for a magical and memorable day ahead.  

  



 

During recess, students eagerly gathered at the Photo Booth, where they 

had the chance to pose and have their pictures taken in their creative 

and colorful costumes. Laughter and excitement filled the air as friends 

struck poses together, proudly showing off their outfits. It was a delight 

to see such a wide variety of characters brought to life, from 

superheroes to fairytale icons. The most popular costume by far was 

Harry Potter—many students proudly donned Hogwarts robes, round 

glasses, and wands, bringing the beloved wizarding world to our school 

for the day.  

 

 



 

 



  

As the day came to an end, the excitement slowly settled, leaving behind 

happy memories and a sense of accomplishment from a day full of 

creativity, laughter, and fun.   

 

Reported by :  

Chloe Teo Ziyi  

5 Care  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Investiture 

 

  Do you wonder what Investiture is? Bustling with excitement, 

Investiture is a day when students are given different titles, giving them 

a sense of what leadership is. Such roles are:  Peer Support Leaders (PSLs), 

Prefects, and CCA Leaders.  

 

   



 

You might be wondering what these roles are. Well, let’s start with the 

PSLs. They are encouraging students who help others who are down in 

the dumps. They not only help those who are blue, but also make friends 

with their peers. Cantonment Primary School won’t hold its name without 

our PSLs.   

 

    

 

Coming up are the Prefects. They are kind, well-behaved, and influence 

students to show good values. They are also disciplined students who not 

only carry out their duties properly, but also help teachers, non-

teaching staff and other students.  

 

 

Ending off the ceremony, we have the CCA leaders. Leading their CCAs 

with pride, our CCA leaders help regulate and discipline students in their 

CCAs. These roles help our school hold a firm hand.   

 



 

 

 

When our students walked down the aisle, they not only knew the 

meaning of being appointed, but also why the teachers chose them. They 

were the ones who could help the school succeed in their own ways.   

As Investiture reached the end of the road, ties and badges were put on 

with faces plastered with a radiant smile and a sense of dignity.         

Reported by : 

 Zeph Quek and Damien Sum  

5 Integrity and 5 Harmony  


